
Dear Denise Diehl, 

 

Please during this legislative session keep in mind all Vermont gun owners 

rights. If one town, Burlington, was able to supersede our state constitution it 

would create a divisive ripple effect across Vermont. I am actually for more 

strict gun laws, but feel Burlington is being over run with Gun Sense dollars. 

Let us, as Vermonters, figure out the best way to keep our citizens safe.  

 

Regards, 

 

William Bazyk  

401 Canterbury Road  

Manchester, VT  

 

 


